September 2022

President’s Message

Dear Guild Members,

At our meeting last month, [ was so happy to
see many of our members create exceptional
art in under 20 minutes during Diane
Robben's hands-on program. Diane's former
educational experience was spot on while
helping all of us navigate the time and
weather constraints of Plein Air art.

This month's Artist of the Month
(Missouri/Ozark Landscapes) should be well
represented. After all, we just have to look out
our back door for inspiration. I challenge
every artist to have an entry, myself included!

[ would like to bring your attention to a
current event that is opening at Crystal
Bridges Museum of Art, August 31 through
Jan 1, 2023. The event is entitled, "The
Listening Forest", by artist Rafael Lozano-
Hemmer. The North Forest evening
exhibition brings together eight immersive
installations, each one activated by you: your
heart rate, your body, your voice and your
movements direct the forest's response. I had
the pleasure of attending one of the North
Forest "Lights" a few years ago and it was a
wonderful experience, I'm sure this exhibit
will be delightful as well.

Take the time to be creative; it is good for
your soul.

Thank you,

Linda Edge-Dunlap
President
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Table Rock Art Guild Meeting -
September 20th 10:30

Program:

Kimberling Area Library

The third Tuesday at 10:30 is our meeting time. Social time
10:00 to 1030. The meeting will be held at the Kimberling Area

Library.

Upcoming Events
Sept Meeting - September 20 - Stew and Barb
Blain are going to give an interesting program
on wood working. They will go through the
different wood working steps.

Fall show September 30th - October 2nd

Field Trips - Red Oaks2 - September 11th

Meet and Greet - September 34 Linda Edge -
Dunlap - 9-3 showcasing photography and digital a

Newsletter Deadline
Anyone can contribute to the newsletter. The
Deadline is the Friday after the monthly meeting.
The deadline is September 23rd for the next
Newsletter. Email to bjhirsh@sbcglobal.net or
text to 630-910-0912




Table Rock Art Guild Minutes
August 16, 2022

Meeting called to order at 10:30 am. Don Haberman
offered the prayer. Jan O'Neill made the motion to
approve the minutes of the previous meeting. Gayle
Page seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Pandora's Box People’s Choice Awards:
Honorable Mention - Kathy Thierstein
Third Place - Sharon Clarke

Second Place - Jim Salvo

First Place - Helen Long

Sunshine: Helen Long let the Guild know that Dave
Carver is not well and that Erica Holland has a
problem with her back which is causing her pain.

Membership: LaVerne Hetzel announced that we
now have 68 members. We had two new members in
attendance. Janet Wood, (oil) and Jane Ballard,
(photography). We also had one visitor.

Gallery: Diane Robben asked those working the
gallery to help the person who works the gallery
the following day by making sure there are enough
one and five dollar bills in the drawer. Or when you
make your reminder call, let that person know if they
need to bring whatever the cash drawer is short on.
She reminded members who had vouchers to use
them by the end of the year as well as making sure
donations were caught up by the end of the year.
Diane informed the guild members that there is a Dry
Mount Press that is not to be used at this time until
proper training is completed due to the fact that it is
a high heat machine.

Diane also stated that the Gallery will remain open
during the Fall Show dates. The Artists participating
in the Fall Show may not remove everything off their
Gallery panels.

The Gallery feature panels for October will represent
“Fall Colors” and December will be “Winter.”

The next panel rotation will be the day after the Fall
Show, October 3rd.

Learning On Wednesday: Rick Cagle informed the
Guild that the library has a feature called "Learning
On Wednesday". He encouraged members that if they
wished to participate it would provide an
opportunity to show the public what they do. It is
designed for individuals to demonstrate or give talks

or even instruction on any topic. It is the second
Wednesday of each month and is held at Kimberling
Area Library.

Fall Show: Jan announced that there were a couple of
spaces still available. She had provided pricing labels
to those participating. The room will be ready for
participants to begin setting up by 10:00 am on
Thursday the 29, No one is to begin to break down
their display before 4:00 pm. October 2nd. The top
five sellers from last year should have their donated
artwork turned in that will be in the drawing. The
artwork will be hung in the Gallery and will be on the
website for everyone to see which one they want to
draw for. Jan stated that there are some metal grids
in the Gallery for sale if Fall Show participants want
to purchase them if they are needed.

Slate of Officers: Jan presented the slate of officers
as follows:
President - Linda Edge-Dunlap
1stVice - Jan Rosenburg
2nd Vice - Paula Buzenius
Secretary - Shawn Swinney

Treasure - Darlene Rutz
After going through the positions and asking for
nominations, there were no nominations from the
floor. Jan informed the membership that the slate
would be printed in the newsletter and that
nominations would again be called for at the
September Guild meeting. The officers will be voted
on at the September meeting

Publicity: Diane explained how important it is for
organizations to get hits on the internet. She
explained that the more times you visit our website it
boosts us up closer to the top of the list of similar
websites. This makes it more likely for people to find
us and therefore visit us. So, she encouraged
members to visit our website often therefore
boosting us closer to the top of the list.

Linda Edge-Dunlap reminded the membership that
Jim also needed bios so he could put those on the
website along with images of some work.

Artist of the Month: The theme was Western.
3rd Place — Diane Budler
2nd Place - August Robben
1st Place - Jan O'Neill

Library donation total was $11.00.



Table Rock Art Guild Minutes, continued

Sarah 0'Dell won $18.00 in Split the Pot. She also won
two Silver Dollar City tickets donated by Paula
Buzenius.

Meeting adjourned at 11:14 am.
The program that followed was "hands on" Plein Air
presented by Diane Robben.
Respectfully submitted by
Brenda Viveiros

Artist of the Month

By Darlene Rutz
Please have all entries at Meeting by 10:15
August Western
September Missouri/Ozarks Landscapes
October Full Moon or Harvest Moon
November Masters and Mentors
December Ornament/Art Exchange

August Artist of the Month
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3rd Place - Diane Budler

2nd Place - August Robben
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1st Place - Jan O'Neill
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September Birthdays
Sept 2 Josie Roetto
Sept 3 Linda Muraski
Sept 8 Shirley Lacore
Sept 9 Janet Shannon

October Birthdays

Oct 4 Pan Van Hooser
Oct9 Linda Edge-Dunlap
Oct 10 Nils Bergh
Oct 17 Sharon Clarke
Oct17 Lou Stine
Oct 29 Jamie Yeager
The Art of Living
Keeping our thoughts fixed on all that is
authentic and real, honorable and

admirable, beautiful and respectful, pure,
merciful and kind.

Fastening our thoughts on every glorious
work.

Being cheerful with joyous celebration in
every season of life.

Letting gentleness be seen in every
relationship.

Overflowing with gratitude.

In doing these things our lives become
delightful works of art

nshine

Sunshine

If you know someone who is ill or just needs a
little TLC- Call me so I can send them a card. 417-
338-2726. DO NOT call my cell phone, I will not
get your message. I'm looking forward to sending
you a homemade card.

Thank You,

Helen Long

Classes
Karen Deeds offers a class for those with
some experience at her studio in Reeds
Spring. Class meets on Friday mornings from
9 to 12, and is limited to 8-10 people. Come
join our friendly bunch.

Membership
By LaVerne Hetzel

TRAG now has 68 members. We welcome Janet
Woods and Jane Ballard as part of our artistic
family. Membership application forms are in the
Gallery New members or membership renewal
($25 per person) can be handled at the Gallery in
Branson West, or mailed to Table Rock Art Gallery,
PO Box 31, Kimberling City, MO 65686..
Contact LaVerne Hetzel at 417-739-1721 with
membership questions, or through
email: lhmommemaw@gmail.com

Gallery News

The feature panel for October will be “The Colors of
Fall.”

Next Panel Rotation — October 374 —

DECEMBER - Feature Panels is “Winter”



We need people to help with the Fall
Show. We need salespeople and
greeters.

We are going to have a fun filled
weekend please come and be part of
it. This is one of our big events of the
year. We get to meet the people that
supports us.

If you are new to the Guild this is a
chance to get to know your fellow
artist.

Call if you have questions.

Janice Rosenburg
417-338-8705

Slate of offificer
President Linda Edge-Dulap
First Vice President Janice Rosenburg
Second Vice President Paula Buzenius
Secretary Shawn Swinney
Treasurer Darlene Rutz

Thank you for stepping up to run for office.

If you are interested in running office,
please call Shawn Swinney, Helen Long or
Janice Rosenburg

Being rude is easy.

It does not take any effort

and is a sign of weakness and insecurity.
Kindness shows great self-discipline
and strong self-esteem.

Being kind is not always easy

when dealing with rude people.

Kindness is a sign of a person

who has done a lot of personal work

and has come to a great self-understanding
and wisdom.

Choose to be kind over being right
and you'll be right every time
because kindness is a sign of STRENGTH.

- UNKNOWN | |TheMindsJournal
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RED OAK I

Red Oak Il was actually the brainchild of artist
Lowell Davis who grew up in the “real” Red
Oak, Missouri, about 18 miles northwest of
the “new” Red Oak Il. The original Red Oak,
like many other rural agricultural towns across
the country, started to fade sometime after
World War Il, when people began to move to
the cities in earnest.

After Davis had left the area for a number of
years, he returned in the 1970s to find his
hometown had become a ghost town. In
1987, Davis was living on a farm near
Carthage that was little more than an empty
cornfield. His creative inspiration soon led him
to turn his acreage into a tribute to his
hometown and before long Red Oak Il was
born. He began to buy homes and businesses
from the original townsite and other rural
ghost towns, painstakingly moving them to
the site and restoring them to their original
“grandeur.
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Meet and Greet the Artist!
September 3, 2022
9:00 - 3:00
Linda Edge-Dunlap

Photographer and Digital
Artist

Linda Edge-Dunlap was born in a small town in
Callcentral lowa. She studied photography with
Caa protégé of Ansel Adams at lowa State
University and exclusively used "the zone system"
for all aspects of photography. After finishing all
offered photo classes at ISU, she transferred to
The University of lowa and continued with her art
education. While a student, she landed a job as a
staff photographer with Photographic Services,
an educational/service based business within the
University, ultimately becoming their Manager.
Later, Linda became the Director of the Center
for Media Production, overseeing Graphics,
Photographic Services and the Video Center.

Linda has a long record of successfully guiding
clients towards a product that will exceed
expectations in design and marketability. She has
worked every aspect of the photographic

industry from copy work to original photography.
With extensive experience in aerial, still life,
architecture, sports photography, portraiture,
and industrial photography, she has represented
major corporations and private individuals.

Passionate about the water, the move to Table
Rock and the Ozarks was a natural fit. With
encouragement from family and friends, Linda
re-started Edge Photography in 2014 after
retirement from the University of lowa.

CALL FOR ARTISTS

Written works submission
window: August 1—October 31,
2022. Submissions must be sent

in before November 1, 2022.

http://stateoftheozarks.net/sho
wcase/events/writers-artists-

night/

Deadline — September 9th

https://www.springfieldarts.org/
event/call-for-artists-pure-
enjoyment/



